
 
 
 
 
October 8, 2009 
 
 
 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Governor Office Building 
200 Madison 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO  65102-0360 
 
Dear Secretary: 
 
This filing respectfully requests the withdrawal of the Spectra Communications Group, LLC, PSC MO No. 
9 Tariff, in its entirety.  On September 8, 2005, under File No. JI-2006-0176, CenturyTel filed tariff 
revisions that deleted tariff content, specifically Wireless Local Termination services, rendering the tariff 
as “Reserved for Future Use”, effective October 9, 2005.  Since the company does not anticipate utilizing 
this tariff in the future, this letter proposes to withdraw the tariff, effective October 19, 2009. 
 
Per discussion with EFIS Data Center staff, I submit this letter via e-mail.  If you have questions or need 
additional information regarding this filing, you may call me at (913) 345-6690. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Robyn Crichton 
Tariff Analyst 
 
 
cc: Office of Public Counsel (email) 
 
MO 09-23 (Spectra) 
 

5454 W 110th Street
Overland Park, KS 66211

Mailstop: KSOPKJ0502-5022
Robyn.Crichton@embarq.com 

Voice: (913) 345-6690


